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HRSS 2015/2017 Officers 
 

President: 

  Denise Smith 

  127 Breckinridge Rd. 

  Tullahoma, TN  37388 

  (931) 563-7733 

  Denise.TheCelticCup@lighttube.net 
 

Vice President: 

  Crawford Parish 

  201 Provins Drive 

  Tullahoma, TN 37388 

  (931) 393-3225  

  crawdad523@gmail.com    
  

Secretary: 

  Desireé F. Porter 

  101 Virginia Drive 

  Tullahoma, TN  37388 

  (931) 581-3076 

  RJsPrincess@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer: 

  René Cavett 

  60 Magnolia Ln.  

  Normandy, TN  37360 

  (417) 294-0040 

  cowboythangs@yahoo.com  
 

Webmaster: 

  Ron Porter 

  rporter@web-doc4unu.com  
 

We are on the web at ... 

   www.hrsstn.org 

From the President’s Pen 

“In 1993 John Kenny  became the first person in 2000 

years to play the Carnyx , a Celtic war horn and so 
much more.” That is how the article starts out but what 
Mr Kenny has to say on the YouTube Video is more 
than just a lesson about an instrument. He gives a talk 
about “the fascinating insight into the musical archae-
ology of the iron age.”  
What does the human voice and lip-reed instruments 
have in common? What does a giant conch shell have 
in common with a didgeridoo? He shares a chant from 
the 4th century and compares it to a Celtic piece and 
how it morphed. He teaches about the similarity of the 
Carnyx to the only other instruments of similar form 
ever discovered.  
The Carnyx depicts the head of a Wild Boar. The boar 
is used as a symbol of power and can be seen on a 
number of Scottish coat-of-arms. The Carnyx was    
depicted on Celtic coins and stone carvings. They have  
(cont on pg 3)   
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Standing Committee Chairs/Others  
Audit                                               Ken Stewart 

Burns                  Ken Stewart 

By-Laws                                          John Scarbrough 

Historian            Bill Madewell 

Hospitality                                       Randal Cunningham 

Membership                                   Fran Lawson 

Parliamentarian                  John Scarbrough 

POG          René Cavett 

Program                                          Tom Bentley 

Publicity                                          Chris Smith 

Ways and Means                            Dawn Hayner 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

10 September    Middle TN Highland            

             Games 

 The Hermitage, Nashville 
 

20 September    HRSS Regular Meeting 

                          7:00 PM at The Celtic Cup  

                          Coffee House, Tullahoma 
 

23 October Chili Cook Off 

 1:00-5:00 PM 

 Frazier McEwen Park 

 Tullahoma 
 

17-18 October Stone Mtn Highland ames  

                           Atlanta, GA 
 

25 October Executive Board Meeting 

 6:30 PM at The Celtic Cup  

                          Coffee House, Tullahoma  
 

15 November    HRSS Regular Meeting 

                          7:00 PM at The Celtic Cup  

                          Coffee House, Tullahoma 
 

19 November Annual Bake Sale 
 Wal-Mart, Tullahoma  

Middle TN Highland Games   

As this newsletter had not gone to press before 

the day of this Games, I decided to include an 

article about the success of HRSS attending it for 

the first time.  We had chosen to attend only as 

observers last year, the first year this revived and 

revised Games re-opened. Chuck & I arrived at 

8 AM to unload and set up, followed within a 

minute by Desireé Porter and Randal Cunning-

ham to help, and serious help they were most of 

the day.  Our assigned tent was in the first line as 

soon as everyone bought tickets to get in.  This 

guaranteed a steady flow of visitors all day.  We 

filled up two visitor registration sheets and could 

have filled more if anyone had noticed that page 

2 was out of sign-in lines, because visitors kept 

coming.  Not noticing the page needed to be 

changed speaks to how busy we tent hosts were.  

Michele Hardin showed up mid-morning to 

work with us.  We answered lots of questions and 

gave out brochures about who we were,  gave out 

flyers about our next Piping on the Green 2017, 

sold three cookbooks, and gained two new mem-

bers.  Desireé and Randal had to leave mid-

afternoon, but, within minutes, Ron & Cyndi 

Clower showed up to fill their vacancy.  Katie 

Snyder was there to dance with her students, 

Ella McClory, Annika and Vivian Keller, and 

had brought a new student to observe. Katie con-

tinues to pursue her craft in a way that makes 

HRSS proud of the support we have given her 

for years.  In our on-going flow of visitors, we 

had several HRSS members check in, including 

Tonya Farmer, Ed LeBlanc, Steve & Mar-

leana Keller, and Leon & Sarah Sutherland.  

Former members, Jeff Cheyne and family, 

stopped by as they usually do, and we continue to 

urge him to renew.  His oldest child has the dis-

tinction of becoming a member before birth nine 

years ago.  Our tent was next to Middle Tenn 

Scottish Society and their new President came 

over to get acquainted.  We got word of a storm 

moving in shortly after 4PM and with help from 

Michele, Ron & Cyndi, all our stuff was packed 

and hand-carried to the car we could not bring 
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Membership News 
Cead Mile Failte new members Robert & Sharon 

Morris of Ashland City who joined at Middle 

Tennessee Highland Games.  It is now time to 

start thinking  about your membership renewal.  

Membership year is 01 December to 30 Novem-

ber. Dues remain  $10 individual or $15 family 

and can be paid at any meeting or be mailed to:   

            Fran Lawson, HRSS Membership Chair 

                          P. O. Box 1701   

                      Tullahoma, TN  37388   
 

the sporran,  newsletter of the  Highland  Rim 

Scottish Society, is published bimonthly.  Co-

editors Chuck & Fran Lawson welcome news 

items, information to be shared, articles, sugges-

tions for articles. This is your newsletter. Next 

deadline is 24 October.   
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Minutes of  19 July 2016 Meeting   

President Denise Smith called the meeting to order at 

7:00 pm with 18 present, which surpasses a quorum. 
Minutes of Last Meeting: Secretary Desireé Porter asked 

if there were any corrections or additions to the May 2016 

meeting minutes as printed in The Sporran. As there were 

none, minutes were accepted.  

Treasurer’s Report: René Cavett reported a balance 

of $11,295.08, as of July 18, 2016. The break-down of 

funds into ñear-markedò categories is still pending the 

installation of Quicken. The report was accepted. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Membership: Fran Lawson reported 2 new members 

were gained at the Glasgow Highland Games. 

Hospitality: Randal Cunningham &  Denise Smith 

reported the picnic on The Cup Green in June had 

great food and camaraderie even though the atten-

dance was only about 20 people. 

Piping on the Green: René Cavett asked all to con-

sider sponsors and donations for the 5th Annual to be 

held April 8, 2017. 

Programs: Tom Bentley mentioned that John Scar-

brough will present ñClan Donaldò in September and 

asked for prayers for John’s health issues. 

Ways and Means: Dawn Hayner announced tenta-

tive plans for a Society yard sale the end of August or 

September. 

Historian: Chuck Lawson has a binder of history to 

be given to Bill Madewell. 

OLD BUSINESS:  
Denise Smith mentioned there were 3 Literacy Coun-

cil Bookstore books available for purchase. She also 

said that all the ñbooks on tapeò that were available at 

the May meeting were purchased by René &  herself. 

These may be borrowed upon request. 

Glasgow Highland Games: Fran Lawson announced 

that Chrisie & Red, John, & Chuck helped take care 

of the HRSS tent along with their own Clan tents and 

also took care of Fran who had a severe migraine. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Fran Lawson announced The Sporran was only sent  

electronically to Executive Board Members and Com-

mittee members. PLEASE send current email and 

snail mail addresses, along with phone number(s) to 

Fran, so she can rebuild the mass mailing list. 

Adjournment: Desireé &  René moved and seconded 

to adjourn at 7:19. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Desireé F. Porter, Secretary  
 

Program: Fred Heltsley presented a wonderful pro-

gram on DNA.  

President’s Pen (cont from pg 1) 
learned so much about this instrument that they 
have been able to reconstruct a replica of the 
original, found in a peat bog. The Carnyx is con-
structed with sheet bronze of various thicknesses 
that are hammered and assembled in the same 
way a human skull’s plats come together to form 
the skull. The Carnyx has a movable jaw and a 
wooden moveable tongue that allows this wind 
instrument to also have a percussion element. It 
is the tallest instrument so that it could be above 
the heads of mounted horsemen. The Carnyx 
could be played melodically or as a war horn.  
Check out this amazing video and learn more 
about this “instrument of acoustic genius”. 
The Carnyx: The Mouthpiece of the Gods - John 
Kenny Oct 11, 2015 
(https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zSLsTf2TH-
Y) post by John Whiting 
 I look forward to seeing you all at our next 
meeting on 20 September at 7:00pm. 

   Mòran taing!                             Denise Smith 

September Program                                      

Some past programs have shared information and 

history of different clans of our members, which 

have been both enlightening and entertaining.  To 

continue in that vein, John Scarbrough will talk 

about Clan Donald at the September meeting. 

Middle TN Highland Games (cont from pg 2)

on the field until 5PM.  We were on the way 

home by 4:30, beating most of the heavy exiting 

traffic.  This newly evolving Games appears to be 

one where we can have as much member partici-

pation as at Glasgow, so we plan to return.        
        Fran Lawson, HRSS Convener 

Art Exhibit at the Celtic Cup                     

HRSS member and gifted local artist, Ann Ford, 

is well known for her talent and creativity.  There 

is an exhibit of several of her portrait paintings at 

the Celtic Cup in September.  Members Chuck 

& Fran Lawson and Denise Miller are among 

her subjects.  Be sure to check this out. 
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